
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 1, 2007 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ALL INCUMBENT LOCAL EXCHANGE CARRIERS: 
 
 
On October 23, 2006 a Joint Application was filed by ILECs in Docket No. 06-140-U 
requesting changes to the Rural Saver Optional Calling Plan (RSOCP).  On December 5, 
2006 the Arkansas Public Service Commission’s Order No. 1 approved the following: 
 

• The size of the exchange where the RSOCP should be made available was 
increased to 5,600 or less total access lines.  (Previously available only to 
exchanges with 4,000 or less total access lines.) 

 
• The monthly minutes of calling available under the RSOCP was increased 

from 120 to 240 minutes. 
 

• Recovery by ILECs of one-time costs associated with implementation of these 
changes.  (Includes costs of programming changes, bill inserts, and 
advertising.)  

 
Form RSOCP-1 was recently revised to allow recovery of the one-time costs associated 
with these changes.  Please include a description and supporting documentation of the 
costs when requesting reimbursement.  

 
Please complete the enclosed RSOCP-3 form once your company has updated its tariff 
and made the necessary changes to increase the allowed minutes and add additional 
exchanges (if applicable).  The form should be faxed to (501) 373-5529. 
 
Call me on (501) 373-5903 or email me at Lisa.Lake@att.com if you have any questions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Lisa Lake 
AICCLP / RSOCP Adminsitrator 
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